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\ THE MACK SOCIETY

t- August 22, 1990

i

| Dear Academicians:

The Mack Society had its yearly outing just a few weeks

j^ ago. We went back to Doctors' Island in New Brunswick

to fish the Miramichi River for salmon. Ernie led the

; group, which included Bill Hunt, Ben Whitcomb, Henry

L Schwartz and myself. A sixth person was Joe Black, a
friend of mine from Philadelphia, who like me is just

\ learning to fish. We had a grand time. Although fishing

was not very good, I've come to learn that the outcome of

< tne Ashing trip is inversely proportional to the number
L of fish you catch.

j Phanor couldn't come because of previous engagements
^ and Gilles Bertrand missed the trip because of a hip
, replacement. Larry Pool's knees were telling him he

u should lay off right now. Hopefully, those three guys will

get together in the next year, and be back on the
Miramichi.

, Best regards from the Mack Society.

If*-1

Sincerely,

hichheit, M.D.
\
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March 4, 1990.

Sunday.

Dear Bill,

In the forty years I have been privileged to belong to the

Academy, there is no single feature of it of more enjoyment to me

personally than the Round Robin Letter. Having served as Secy-

Treasurer for four years and Editor of the Round Robin for a few

years, I have felt it important for all of the members to main-

tain a close relationship and the RRL offers much in Mint in help
ing to do that.

Hence when the call comes from the Editor, I try to respond. I

could write a commodious volume on my experience with a small

sguamous cell node in my neck and my encounter on the insistence

of all my friends and advisors with 7,500 Rads ending last Nov.

Suffice it to say that every couple of weeks I feel sure I have

made some improvement, though one has to be prepared for minor

setback now and then. But both my doctors and I are assured I

will be well soon.

I am in my sixth year of six total on the N.C. Board of Medical

Examiners which meets seven times a year for 3-5 days and is a

busy operation. It's a job in which you don't make money, you

work hard, you rarely receive any praise or thanks for difficult

jobs done, and sometimes people wonder just why they do it. I
have enjoyed it immensely, the staff is superb, the other seven

members, one of them a non-physician Public Member, are such

excellent people with whom to work that it turns out to be a

pleasurable experience although one would not describe it as fun.

I continue as Chairman of the Ethics Committee of our Medical
Center, a challenging job and one that someday will seem import
ant to all medical centers.

And the Editorship of SURGICAL NEUROLOGY continues to be a great

pleasure and, although I am not one to judge it, one in which we

can sense progress and improvement.

So my life at 76 is a happy one with my wonderful Betty, and we

see a good deal of our four children and one grandchild in spite

of their widespread distribution. We will see you in October at

Amelia Island. We hated missing the last meeting.

Sincerely,

Eben Alexander, Jr.



Iam^I

Department of Neurological Surgery

2799 West Grand Boulevard

Detroit. Michigan 48202-2689

United States o» America ., ,
March

(313) 876-2241

Dear Academician,

L» We missed all of you in Arizona last year because we had our own
International Symposium in Pakistan just before the World

Federation meeting in New Delhi. It was an interesting experience

\ in Pakistan with a number of people from around the world. It was
our first opportunity to see that part of Asia.

] Our youngest daughter, Susan, is now finishing her first year of
l*j law school at the University of Iowa. She is enjoying it very much

and we are very comforted that the Vangilders are around to help

', her in a pinch.

Our oldest daughter, Elizabeth, after finishing business school is

( now developing her own satellite communications company and back
] with us in Detroit.

Carolyn has become involved in her own business in the past year

i and has had some projects with GM.

My own work continues. As everything in medicine and health care

becomes more complex, I feel like I know less and less about more

* and more. Our hospital going through a metamorphosis to a health
w care system and is basically restructuring itself to become a

corporate health care enterprise into the next decade. We are

becoming an entire corporate culture with exposure to the Deming

Lr methods of managements. Another aspect of the corporate mentality
is apparent as the hospital is involved with mergers or take overs

I of other institutions in the community and is on the verge of

^ serving a population base of 1.5 million people. What the right
answer is, I don't know, but it is not what I was used to seeing as

. I made house calls with my father many years ago.

w By the way, he is still healthy as of this writing and celebrated

his 60th year in medicine last August* Carolyn and I look forward
* to seeing all of you in Florida /\to seeing all of you in Florida.

1

Sincsriely,

James

Neu

JIA/der

¥. AusAusman, M.D., Ph.D.

Chairman - Department of
agical Surgery



HARVARD MEDICAL SCHOOL MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL

H. THOMAS BALLANTINE, JR., MJ>.

Neurological Surgery

Massachusetts General Hospital

15 Parkman Street-Suite 312

Boston, Massachusetts 02114

Tel. (617) 726-3416

June 14, 1990

Dear Academy Friends:

In looking back at the «89 Round Robin, I found that my con
tribution was dated June 14, so it seemed only fitting to dictate
this report on that same day.

We missed the Fall meeting of the Academy because of a tour
of Ireland, both north and south, which took place about the same
time. It was a memorable experience, particularly our visit to
Northern Ireland where we were royally entertained by Derek
Gordon. Derek was a Fellow in Neurosurgery at the MGH long ago
(1957 to be exact) but he still remembered his time with us and
went out of his way to be hospitable. He had just retired as
Professor and Chairman of the Department of Neurosurgery at the
Royal Victoria Hospital where he had been able to renovate the
facilities in a most commendable fashion. We had two excursions
into the beautiful countryside with him and his lovely wife. On
one of them when I was searching for Ballantine roots, we passed
by Sean Mullen's ancestral home which is in a delightful part of
the world.

1990 started out on a somber note. Our son, Tad, was killed
in a freak automobile accident on New Year's Day. As some of you
know, Tad was a Professor at PennState Medical School and Chief
of the Department of Pediatric Surgery. He was returning from
patient rounds when his Volvo hit a patch of ice, skidded off the
road and crashed broadside into a utility pole. This has been
hard to take but Elizabeth and I want those of you who did learn
about this occurrence and wrote to us to know how helpful your
letters were.

Having agreed several months in advance to participate in
the Neurosurgical section of the Pan Pacific Surgical Associa
tion, we went to that meeting which was held at the Hyatt
Waikoloa, a new hotel-resort on the Kona coast of Hawaii in
February. We were told that the hotel complex was designed by
the architect who created Disney World in Florida and I can well
believe it. The three hotel buildings are connected by a little
train and a series of motor boats which cruise on a man-made
serpentine canal. The meeting was quite relaxed and Elizabeth
and I enjoyed the company of Bill and Alice Meacham.
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Page Two

The 50th Anniversary Celebration of the ABNS was a most
enjoyable occasion and thanks and congratulations should go to
Dave Kline and Nick Zervas. As a matter of fact, it almost
resembled a "mini-meeting" of the Academy!

Finally, I have had a very interesting and educational
experience running the Clinic for Neurosurgical Disorders of the
Spine here at the MGH. We see a number of failures of disc
surgery and I am tempted to write a little paper titled "When
Disc Surgery Becomes Pain Surgery ~ Pitfalls, Precautions and
Prescriptions".

Elizabeth and I look forward enthusiastically to seeing all
of you at the 1990 meeting of the Academy.

Dr. Thomas Ballantine
Trained in Boston hospitals

Dr. Thomas Van Ness Ballan
tine, chief of pediatric surgery at
Hershey (Pa.) Medical Center and a
professor at Pennsylvania State Uni
versity College of Medicine, died in
an automobile accident Monday in

Hershey as he was returning to his
home in Campbelltown, Pa., after
visiting patients. He was 47.

Born in Washington, he graduat
ed from Roxbury Latin School,
Princeton University in 1963 and
Harvard Medical School in 1967.
After serving as a Navy Medical
Corps officer in Vietnam from 1968
to 1970, Dr. Ballantine trained at
Boston City Hospital, New England
Deaconess Hospital and Children's
Hospital here. He Uved in Wellesley
while affiliated with those hospitals.

He leaves his wife, Martha (Ty
son); two children, Thomas T. and
Allison; his parents, Elizabeth
(Mixter) and Dr. H. Thomas Ballan-
tine Jr. of Boston; and a sister, Eliz
abeth B. Gardner of Wellesley Hills.
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Round Robin

March 28, 1990

My wife Katharine has recently become a priest in the Episcopal Church,
having raised our five children and subsequently gotten a degree in classics
at the Catholic University of America. She was ordained two years ago and 1s
now the assistant at a church in Marblehead. This commitment means that It
1s difficult for her to get away to meetings. She finds herself in the
position of a woman in a rigidly hierarchical structure, beginning in
middle-age. However, the work, itself, 1s very rewarding.

We have five children: 01a, age 15, who is 1n the 9th grade in the Windsor
School in Boston; Libby, the older of our twins, is at Boston Latin School, a
public school which still clings to traditional teaching values of academic
performance; Katie, her gregarious right-handed identical twin sister, is
also at Latin. Peter Thomas 1s at the Learning Project, a school in Boston's
Back Bay. Finally, Christopher, age 8, 1s presently in public school at the
Quincy School in Boston.

We live in a townhouse in downtown Boston which is too small but keeps us
intimately aware of each other's activities. We would welcome visits from
anyone (especially children) at any time.

PETER McL. BLACK



TEMPLE UNIVERSITY Department of Neurosurgery 3401 North Broad Street
A Commonwealth University Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19140

(215) 221-4068

i»» FAX (216) 221-3831
William A. Buchheit, M.D., F.A.C.S.

, Professor and Chairman

L

. August 22, 1990

Dear Academicians:

i

w The last year has been relatively uneventful in the Buchheit

household.

Lyn continues her academic pursuits toward a Ph.D in Educational

Linguistics at the University of Pennsylvania. She's doing a terrific job -

U her high grades resulting from an unbelievable amount of work combined

with an equal share of natural ability. She is running one of the Mayor's

^ Centers for Illiteracy - a program to teach illiterate people to read. She

is very involved and so far very successful.

i

L Megan is about to start seventh grade. She was off to Music Camp
for one month this summer, where she continued her violin studies. She

j has been taking the Suzuki method, which is interesting in that it teaches
w kids to play primarily by ear. It's fun to watch a big group of little kids,
, some of whom are not much bigger than their violins, making rather nice

L music.

I During the last year, I began my term as a member of the Residency

u Review Committee. This job ranks high on the list of interesting things
{ I've done, in part because of what we're doing, but also because of the

^ people I work with. It's a great privilege and honor to be part of it, and

I'm looking forward to the future.

u Here at Temple, the Department of Neurosurgery is doing reasonably
, well. We now have two laboratories in full swing, and all the residents

L seem to have their acts together. The Medical School, Hospital and the
entire University continue to have financial troubles. The University's

j problems are generated by a drop in enrollment, the Hospital by

*- unreimbursed medical care, and the Medical School because more than half



William A. Buchheit

Page 2

of its funds come from the Hospital. All of us realize that this a just a

microcosm of what's happening throughout the United States, but when it's

happening to your own institution, it seems more vivid. I've been re-

elected as Chairman of the Medical Staff Executive Committee and

Chairman of the Practice Plan. Both of these jobs keep me in the middle

of the financial crisis. Being Chairman of the Practice Plan makes me the

local lightning rod. The Practice Plan is the only cash-generating

operation in the entire University, and the University can't get enough

control of the money. It'll be interesting to see what happens.

I hope this note finds all you people well. Best regards to all.

Sincerely,

William ^A. Buchheit, M.D.

8
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THE UNIVERSITYOF TEXAS Department ofNeurological Surgery

Southwestern Medical Center h H™tBatjer,M.D. 2M/688-3555
!• AT DALLAS W. KempCM, M.D. 214/688-3530

S.SamRnn,M.D. 214/688-3029

Bnice Mickey, M.D. 214/688-2369

Duke Samson, M.D. 214/688-3529

June 28, 1990

Dr. William Buchheit

Professor and Chairman

Neurological Surgery

Temple University School of Medicine

Philadelphia, PA

Dear Bill:

Enclosed is a clipping from our Center Times for the Round Robin. It is

\ self-explanatory.
ilia*

Fern and I are enjoying retirement. The University still provides me

with an office, telephone, and a parking space. We plan to spend more

time in Pebble Beach. We are in the phone book there. Hope any

academicians passing through will call us.

Bee*

i '^."'Kemp C^ark, M. D.

Professor Emeritus

WKC/sn

9
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Retirement dinner honors surgeon
By Susan Rutherford

Distinguished neurosurgeon Dr.
William Kemp Clark, longtime
professor of neurological surgery
at UT Southwestern and former
chainnan of the Division of Neuro-
surgery. has retired after 34 years

on the faculty. In gratitude for his
many contributions to the medical
center. Clark was honored recently
with a dinner hosted by Dr. Kern
Wildenthal. UT Southwestern
president More than 100 of
Clark's family and Mends were in
attendance, many ofwhom are
national neurosurgical figures.

Clark is internationally

respected for his expertise as a
neurosurgeon, teacher and

researcher. In 1985 he was elected
president of the World Federation
of Neurosurgical Societies, an
organization comprised of 41
member societies and 18,000
members. The world federation
encourages scientific commun
ication between countries for the
advancement of neurological
surgery, Clark said. He visited

neurosurgical societies throughout
the world at least once during his

four-year term. He then presided
over the world congress in India.

. Whfle at UT Southwestern.
Clark served as president of both
the American Association of
Neurological Surgeons and the
Society of Neurological Surgeons.

He joined the UT Southwestern
faculty in 1956. For several years
he was the only neurosurgeon in
the Department of Surgery, and he
was largely responsible for build
ing the Division ofNeurosurgery.

Born in Dallas, Clark graduated
from the Kemper Military School
in Booneville, Mo., in 1942 and
from The University ofTexas at
Austinjn 1945. He received his
medical degree from UT Medical
Branch at Galveston in 1948 and
performed internship and resi
dency training at Indiana University
Medical Center. He trained in
neurosurgery at Columbia-

Presbyterian Medical Center in
New York City.

He rose through the faculty
ranks at UT Southwestern and in
1974, served as visiting professor
in the Department ofNeuro
surgical Studies at the National
Hospitals, University of London.

The author of numerous
articles in medical professional
journals, Clark also has held posi
tions in several medical organiza
tions. He was a governor in the
American College ofSurgeons,
president of the Forum of

University Neurosurgeons and
chairman of the American Medical
Association's Residency Review
Committeefor Neurological
Surgery. He also served as chair
man of the American Board of
Neurological Surgeons and as it's
secretary. He served on the "

editorial board of thejournalAda
Neurvsurgica, was consultant to
the surgeon generals of the U.S.
Navy and Air Force and was on the
National Advisory Council for
Neurological Surgery of the
Veterans Administration.

• In 1987 an endowed chair to
honor Clark was funded by an

anonymous donor and establishec
by the UT System Board of
Regents. The William Kemp Clark
Chair in Neurological Surgery is
held by Dr. Duke S. Samson,
professor and chairman of the
Department ofNeurological
Surgery. ■ :

10



Yale University
William F. Collins.Jr., M.D.

Chairman, Department ofSurgery

School ofMedicine

102 FMB

RO. Box 3333

New Haven, Connecticut 06510-8062

Campus address:

102 Famam Memorial

Building

310 Cedar Street

Telephone:

203 785-2698

March 19, 1990

William Buchheit, M.D.

Secretary

The American Academy of Neurological Surgery

Temple University Hospital

Philadelphia, PA 19140

Dear Bill:

It does not seem possible that the time to write to the Round
Robin has arrived again. This year has flown. For a change, at
least from the last few years, the Collinses have had a healthy
year with Gwen over her chest problems and my gradually developing
enough strength so that my bilateral hip replacement waddle is
slowly disappearing. I remain grateful for the effectiveness of
that procedure as each day I get around the house and hospital.

I have stopped doing surgery, and only do some office and
hospital consultations but remain as Chairman of the Department of
Surgery. The latter is not as much fun as being Chief of
Neurosurgery with constant contact with housestaff and students but
I have been able to accomplish a few things. The department is in
fairly good shape with the appointment of new chiefs in all
sections in the past five years and the addition of twelve new

young surgeons. They and the four more that will join the
department by this summer will allow all the sections to have
academically functional subspecialty units, a project that has been
in the works for most of my five years. The concept is based upon
the opinion that academic surgeons no longer can relate to the
entire area of their specialty, but rather need to subspecialize
if a faculty member wishes to develop special expertise and add to
the basic fund of knowledge of surgery. This has been apparent in
Neurosurgery for many years and I was rather shocked to see that
subspecialization had not extended to all the other surgical
divisions. One problem is that it requires an increase in the
number of faculty for one faculty member cannot constitute the
required academic environment. Another problem is that it
interferes with over all coverage and teaching of areas of
specialty required for residency training. At Yale the community,
part time faculty, have been very helpful in providing the
housestaff with the coverage and more common "bread and butter"
surgery. The faculty emphasis on more esoteric areas has helped
to decrease some of the adversarial positions that were a problem
in this city. The cost is the most difficult problem as is the
ability to have enough surgery for the young faculty member to

develop.
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